




Describe the nature and effect of the proposed Zone Map Amendment 

The amendment from the current U-SU-C1 to the proposed U-MX-2x takes the property from being 
zoned for a single family residential permitted use to mixed use zoning.   The current zoning is in error 
because the property has been used as a commercial retail space since it was constructed in 1925.  In 
the zoning changes that took effect the property was overlooked as its actual use.  The latter zoning 
would better suit the documented retail (commercial) use the property has had since 1925. 

Records obtained from the City and County of Denver prove the property known as 4100 Federal Blvd 
(frontage on Federal Blvd) has been used, but not limited to the following uses: 

Rosa’s Bridal Boutique from 1995 until 2011 

Carpet Corral Store; in 1983 

More Value Stamp Store; in 1975 

Colorado Lace Co. in 1928 

The change in zoning for the lot would allow Laura Lechuga to continue to lease her property out to 
retail customers without having to acquire a special permit on an ongoing basis from the city or the 
neighborhood constituents every time a new retail tenant comes in.   

The change in zoning would not adversely affect the neighborhood because the property has been 
recognized as a retail business for many years.   

 

Select Legal Basis for the Zone Map Amendment and explain in detail 

With the current restrictions surrounding zoning and use for both properties they can only be used for 
single family residential use, and in order to use it in this manner Laura Lechuga would need to do the 
following: 

1. Remove the 15 ft signage on Federal. 
2. Add bathing facilities to the bathroom 
3. Complete a kitchen of which there is only a sink right now 

 

These changes would prove a hardship for Laura at this time and would deem the zoning inappropriate 
for current and actual use of the building. 
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